

## COUNTY OF EL DORADO DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION



## **MEMORANDUM**

Date:

March 12, 2008

To:

Laura Gill, CAO

From:

Richard W. Shepard, PE

Director, Department of Transportation

Subject:

Fee Waiver for Homeless (transient) Shelter

APN: 101-291-03,04,05,06

The Department of Transportation supports the Department of Human Services request to waive the Traffic Impact Mitigation fees for their homeless transient shelters that are proposed on the above parcel numbers.

The Department of Transportation supports this request based on its interpretation of the Board of Supervisors Policy B-2, Fee Waiving, Section 2-C "A facility or project proposed by a non-profit corporation or special district will provide a substantial public benefit"

If fees are not waived the total for 04GP TIM will be \$42,840.00, and the 04GP Hwy 50 fee will be \$6,451.20, for a total of \$49,291.20.

Please notify this Department of your findings on this matter in order to ensure that the appropriate fees are collected or waived.